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April 2, 2014 

 

Email 

Pbermil1@wm.com  

 

Mr. Paul Bermillo  OCD-SW-14-1517 

Waste Management Inc. of Florida 

242 West Keene Road 

Apopka, Florida 32703 

 

 Orange County – SW WACS # 87081 

 Vista Landfill, Class III 

 Approval of Closing and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates 

 

Dear Mr. Bermillo: 

 

The Department has reviewed the document “Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste 

Facilities” for Vista Class III Landfill, dated January 27, 2014.  The inflation adjustment factor 

of 1.017 was used to calculate the closing and long-term care estimates.  The closing cost is 

estimated at $3,081,407.53 and the long-term care cost for 30 years is estimated at 

$2,882,822.78.  The cost estimates are approved by the Department.   

 

The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP 

Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 

kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us or contact Susan Eldredge by email at 

Susan.F.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us or by phone at (850) 245-8740.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

___________________________ 

Kimberly Rush, P.E. 

Waste & Air Resource Programs Permitting Engineer 

 

 

KR 

 

cc:   

FDEP Solid Waste Financial Coordinator, solid.waste.financial.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us  
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